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October 2, 2018

Natural Resources Conservation Board
19" Floor, Centennial Place

250- 5 Street SW

Calgary, AB T2P OR4

Attention: Bill Kennedy

Dear Mr. Kennedy:

Subject: NRCB and Alberta Environment Approvals

['am writing to follow up from our discussion on September 27, 2018 and in response to your August 23, 2018
letter to Stan Rutwind.

During our telephone conversation, you noted that the NRCB is interested in engaging with the Government of
Alberta (GOA) on the renewal of its First Nations and Metis Settlements consultation policies and guidelines. I
have passed on the NRCB’s interest to the policy renewal team in Indigenous Relations, and understand that
they will soon be in touch with your board chair. If the NRCB wishes to reach out to Indigenous Relations
directly, the policy renewal team can be contacted at (ncprenewal @ gov.ab.ca.

As to your specific questions, we discussed that the GOA may rely on what occurs in the NRCB’s processes to
assist in meeting the GOA’s duty to consult. This could include, inter alia, reviewing materials submitted by
First Nations or Metis Settlements in the NRCB process, and taking into account conditions that are imposed by
the NRCB on a project to address impacts to the exercise of treaty rights. Any consultation that occurs in the
NRCB process, with respect to Springbank and Cougar Creek, would serve to complement not replace
consultation that is already being undertaken by GOA.

At this time, such reliance should have no impact on how the NRCB conducts its business in making decisions
under its home statute, as the GOA is not asking the NRCB to undertake any particular activities or efforts on its
behalf. With respect to both the Springbank and Cougar Creek projects, consultation has been directed by
Alberta Environment and Parks (AEP) and has been ongoing for some time. That consultation will continue
until such time as AEP determines that adequate meaningful consultation has occurred. As you know, the
NRCB?’s decision will be prior in time to the associated regulatory decisions issued by AEP.

Where Alberta intends to rely on steps taken by the NRCB to fulfill the GOA’s duty to consult, notification of
the appropriate parties will occur. The NRCB will be included in this notification.
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I hope the above addresses your concerns, and would be happy to respond should you have follow up questions.

Yours truly,

Angela Crofeau

AlB/le



